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Bridge between TIC and members: Association Members

T2 & Staff reporter

N ew members occasionally ask why they have to join an
Association Member (AM) before joining the TIC. Frankly,
this is quite difficult to answer because it involves not only a
historical dimension, but also the matter of division of labour.

Founded in 1978, the TIC was entrusted with the task of
regulating outbound agents when the Travel Agents Ordinance
was amended in 1988. To facilitate the task, the TIC was incor-
porated in the same year, at which time there were already six
AMs. And the requirement that a travel agent must first join an
AM to qualify for TIC membership can also be traced to that
time. Two more AMs were later admitted in the early 1990s
and their total number has remained the same since then.

As to the matter of division of labour, it is a little more
complex. The TIC has three categories of member: AM, Ordi-
nary Member and Affiliate Member. One of the main differences
between Ordinary and Affiliate Members is that the latter are
not allowed to operate package tours. However, given the wide
variety of travel agents, sorting them into two categories may
sometimes render the TIC unable to meet their individual needs.

Of course, if the TIC were to have unlimited resources, its
members might then be sorted into various categories and members
of each category could be provided with tailor-made services.
In this idealised situation, the AMs might not be needed. In reality,
however, the TIC's resources are far from unlimited and to protect
the interests of trade members and consumers is already not
an easy task, not to mention such other work as keeping close
contact with the Government and tourism organisations worldwide,
and answering media enquiries. As such, the TIC may be un-
able to attend to the individual needs of members at times.

Under such circumstances, the eight AMs can help the TIC to
meet the needs of its members and relay their concerns to the TIC,
thus acting as a bridge between the TIC and its members. As all
AMs are represented on the TIC Board, if members wish to have
their voices heard directly by the TIC Board, they may just bring up
their views with the AM representatives. It is not to say members
cannot communicate with the TIC directly, but surely no one would
complain there are too many communication channels? L
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